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It was another busy week on site last week, both inside and out. The drainage outside advanced 
dramatically, we installed the sport court fence posts, the plywood was completed on the western 
walkway, the framing progressed well on the eastern walkway roof and the power and data services 
were run out to the eastern walkway and lighting locations. On the inside the southern extension 
progressed enough for the library to be relocated, the acoustic ceiling panels were installed inside 
the new café area, completed the stopping in the café area along with the services inside the café 
cabinetry and the floor tiles were completed in the southern and eastern extensions.  

This week we will be completing the southern extension, complete the cafe area, hoard off 
and start demolition inside the old library area, complete the framing on the eastern 
canopy, continue the drainage and slab prep outside and continue the water-proofing 
membrane on the western walkway. At the end of the week the café will move location so 
we will be focused on completing that area in particular this week. Unfortunately the 
weather is not looking too great for the week so we will have to see if this changes before 
we commit to pouring any concrete outside. 

Next week, we will be completing the demolition inside the old library area, starting the 
demolition and renovation of the old café area which will include some wall framing outside 
the prayer room, start the new ceiling panels inside the library area, complete the slab prep 
on the eastern side and will start on the western side, hopefully we will start pouring some 
concrete outside also. 

We apologise again for the disruption the Hub has experienced over the last few weeks, 
everyone has been very patient however and we certainly appreciate that. It will be good 
that the school holidays will mean less students will be around over the next couple of 
weeks so that will make the works a little easier to manage.  

As always please feel free to comment on any actions you feel may compromise safety or 
security on site in any way via the Wintec Project Manager, Miko Brouwer 
(Miko.Brouwer@wintec.ac.nz, 021 052 6982). 

  Lance Strawbridge (Hawkins Construction Project Manager)   

“Safety is no accident” 
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The acoustic ceiling panels being installed inside the new café. 

 

The library being re-located into the southern area. 



 

The plywood completed on the western walkway 

 

The fence posts installed for the sports court. 


